

EDGECOMB EDDY SCHOOL

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2022

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

Thank you all for a wonderful year of growing and learning! Have a safe and happy summer!

Our last day of school will be Thursday, June 16. School will dismiss at 11:00.

Sixth Grade Graduation will take place at 9:30 in the gym, followed by a reception for our 6th Graders and their friends and families in the cafeteria.

UPCOMING EVENTS

JUNE 3 - 6th GRADE BOSTON TRIP

JUNE 6 - SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING

JUNE 7 - PTC MEETING (ZOOM)

JUNE 7 - LAST GARDEN CLUB DAY

JUNE 10 - SCHOOL DISMISSAL AT 11:00

JUNE 16 - LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 6TH GRADE GRADUATION 11:00 SCHOOL DISMISSAL





IMPORTANT TRANSPORTATION INFORMATION

Beginning on Monday, June 6, River Road will be closed by the DOT. We appreciate your understanding as bus times may fluctuate during the construction period.





157 Boothbay Road * Edgecomb * Maine * 04556 (207) 882-5515

MUSIC AND ART

This year's Spring Concert Production is underway! We have begun taking video of certain elements and have scheduled video sessions of the music selections on Monday, June 6th. If your child would like to wear or bring something special to wear during the filming (special occasion, not costuming), that would be welcomed! We hope to create a unique and memorable event that can be revisited again and again...Thank you for your support!

Mrs. Mac & Ms. McIvor



If your child has any of these symptoms, **do not** send them to school. Please notify the office.

- Fever or chills
- Cough or sore throat
- · Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
- · Muscle or body aches
- Headache
- New loss of taste or smell
- · Congestion or runny nose
- Nausea, vomiting, or diarrhea

Please remember that <u>even if a child tests</u> <u>negative for COVID-19</u>, if they feel ill, have a fever, have been vomiting or experiencing diarrhea, <u>they should be kept home</u>. The child should be free from all of these symptoms for at least 24 hours before returning to school.

Please email any home test results with date/time to Mrs. Cooper and Mrs. Crocker. Please <u>DO NOT</u> send a used COVID test to school with your child. Thank you!





STUDENT BELONGINGS

Please have your student start emptying their desks and cubbies and bringing home their belongings **before** the last week of school!



PTC INFORMATION

Thank you so much to all of the donors who helped the Spring Fundraiser be such a great success! A special thank you to all of our parent volunteers! EES Families had a wonderful time together and we were able to raise money for our school!

We appreciate all of your support!



QUICK CLASSROOM UPDATES

PRE-K

Pre-K has been busy over the last few weeks! We had fun on our field trips to Oak Point Farm, Coastal Maine Botanical Gardens, and the Boothbay Railway Village.

We have also been focusing more on play-based learning and have enjoyed trying new activities in small groups, as well as having some more outdoor playtime. We can't believe the year is coming to a close! I am so proud of how much these Pre-K kiddos have grown and will miss having them in class!

KINDERGARTEN

Kindergarten has had a wonderful month - and year - of learning! We have grown so much in our thinking that we now consider ourselves First-Graders-in-Training! We practiced thinking like zoologists and geographers when we went to the Maine Wildlife Park and used maps to go with our 3rd grade buddies to the different animal exhibits. We practiced thinking like botanists and entomologists when we went to the Coastal Maine Botanical Gardens and learned about bees and the plants they pollinate. We practiced thinking like authors and illustrators when we read and wrote stories. We practiced thinking like mathematicians when we learned addition and subtraction through story problems. We practiced thinking like historians when we learned about people from the past, how they made a difference, and how we can make a difference for the future. We had a terrific kindergarten year, and after an awesome summer, we can't wait for first grade!!







FIRST GRADE

First grade has been reviewing math skills with a few math crafts. We are learning to add two digit numbers, place value, and missing addends. Literacy we have been continuing to work with long and short vowels sounds. Brainstorming words that go with each one and r-controlled vowels too. Friday we went to the botanical gardens to learn about different decomposers. We also found all five trolls hidden around the garden. Thank you to all my chaperones, we has a really great trip. As we wrap up the school year we will be reviewing many skills and spending time out side on the trails. I am hoping to have Miss Tracey come from BRLT one more time. Happy June!!



QUICK CLASSROOM UPDATES

SECOND GRADE

As we near the end of our time in second grade, we took time to reflect on our year:

- I liked going to the Botanical Gardens. I learned all about pollinators. Logan
- I liked math. I loved Flip it Friday and the number stories. I loved the partner games.
 - Zachary
- I liked the math games. I liked seeing all of my friends. I liked the iPads and the spelling assessments. - Henry
- I loved everything about second grade! It was ALL great! - Bodie
- I loved everything about second grade. I loved hanging out with my friends and having Mrs.
 Gosselin as a teacher. - Audrey
- I loved the learning games, iPad time, the chapter books and watching Charlotte's Web and the Tale of Desperaux and comparing the movies to the books. I also loved learning about empathy, kindness and compassion during morning meeting. - Lyla
- I loved the math games, the science projects and the projects we did for the bulletin boards. I loved listening to the chapter books. - Avery
- I couldn't have been happier learning in second grade! I loved the chapter books and the science activities. I loved the field trip and the holidays. I especially loved the April Fool's Joke Mrs. Gosselin played on us! Gus
- I loved being with my friends everyday. I liked having Mrs. Gosselin for a teacher. I liked iPad time and lunch was fun too! Rosie
- I loved P.E., art and all the activities that we did!
 Therin
- I loved the math games, literacy and Happy Man and Spell That Word. I loved all of second grade! - Owen
- I loved literacy and reading all of the stories and learning about new cultures. Madison
- I loved making friends and playing with them this year. Oliver
- I loved playing Happy Man. I liked second grade so much that I want to stay in this classroom!
 Mrs. Gosselin was a fun teacher. - Dominick

- I loved comparing the chapter books to the movies. I also loved math. - Eric
- I liked the math games. I loved listening to the chapter books. Arzetta
- I liked playing with all of my friends. I liked all the games we played. I liked having Mrs. Gosselin as a teacher. - Annie

I loved teaching all of these wonderful students this year! It is always so gratifying to see how much growth everyone makes over the course of 175 days! I especially loved teaching the daily social emotional lessons! It was amazing to see how the children used these skills on a daily basis! We will miss Dominick next year, as he heads off to Chewonki and will miss Rosie who will be attending third grade in Waldoboro. Have a great summer all!

- Mrs. Gosselin

THIRD GRADE

Third grade and Kindergarten enjoyed a wonderful field trip to the Maine Wildlife Park in Gray, Maine! This was the culmination of our Science unit identifying animals by their traits. We were excited to experience animals native to our home state of Maine. This was also our closing activity with our Kindergarten Buddies. We sure have shared some special memories and kindled warm friendships.

FOURTH GRADE

Happy Spring! Fourth grade has worked hard on their passion projects and did a wonderful job presenting to the class as well as some invited teachers. Our Science field trip to the Botanical Gardens was a success! It was a beautiful day and the students got a chance to do some planting as well as learn about the benefits of plants and gardening. In math we are wrapping up learning about the order of operations and getting ready to do end of year review. Our literacy is currently focused on independent book study for the end of the year with writing and reflection. Some students are also working on writing books of their own to share with the class. I am proud of the great work students are producing! Fondly, Mrs. Currier

QUICK CLASSROOM UPDATES

FIFTH GRADE

Grade 5 has been learning that gravity exists on all planets and moons, but the amount of gravity is different because it depends on how massive the object is. In math we have been learning how to multiply fractions by whole numbers and fractions by fractions.

SIXTH GRADE

Grade 6 raised enough money from the food sales at the book fair, the car wash, and popsicle sales to pay for their Boston trip! In math, students have been learning about inequalities and absolute value.





SUMMER MEALS SCHEDULE 2022

FREE, HEALTHY MEALS FOR ANY CHILD AGES 18 & UNDER ALL SUMMER LONG!

LINCOLN COUNTY SITES

Most Sites & Mobile Route Open June 27;

BOOTHBAY/BOOTHBAY HARBOR

Clifford Park Playground: Mon-Fri; 11:30am-12:00pm; Lunch Boothbay Region YMCA: Mon-Fri;11:30am-12:00pm; Lunch Camp Knickerbocker: Mon-Fri; 11:30am-12:00pm; Lunch

DAMARISCOTTA

CLC YMCA: Mon-Fri; 7:30-8:15am; 12-1pm; B & L

♣ Ledgewood Court Apts.: Tues & Thurs; Lunch

EDGECOMB

🖦 Davis Island Neighborhood: Tues & Thurs; Lunch

JEFFERSON

➡ Jefferson Village School: Mon & Weds; 1:00pm-1:30pm; Lunch

WALDOBORO

Miller School: Mon-Fri; 11:30am-12:00pm; Lunch

🖦 Skyview Ridge Neighborhood: Mon & Weds; Lunch

Brookside Mobile Home Park: Mon & Weds; Lunch

Waldoborough Village Apts: Mon & Weds; Lunch

RSU 40 Summer School: Mon-Fri; 11:30am-12:00pm; Lunch

WISCASSET

Wiscasset Comm. Ctr: Mon-Fri; 7:30-8:30am; 11:30-12:00pm; B & L

🖦 Sheepscot Bay Apartments: Tues & Thurs; Lunch



Key: B&L = Breakfast & Lunch

=Meals served from our free food truck, Lulu the Lunch Wagon.

Schedule is subject to change.
Stay up to date @HealthyLincolnCounty
Call us at 563-1330



THIS INSTITUTION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PROVIDER ANY & ALL CHILDREN 18 & UNDER ARE WELCOME AT ANY OF THESE MEAL SITES THROUGH THE SUMMER.

Abby



Arabella



BRANDON



DAEGAN





Ethan





Gabriella



CONGRATULATIONS EDGECOMB EDDY SIXTH GRADERS!

ISAAC





Jax



Matthew





MYLES

RILEY



Simon





Spencer



